8/17/2017 12:38:38 PM
Re: Opinion Submission

Thank you -- we'll get it in soon.
Chris Horeth

On Thu, Aug 17, 2017 at 12:37 PM, Danny Varat < > wrote:

Dear Mr. Horeth, please see attached a submission from Lieutenant Governor Bryant for your
consideration. Thank you

Danny Varat

Chris Horeth, Editorial Department

This message may contain confidential and/or privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient or authorized to receive this
for the intended recipient, you must not use, copy, disclose or take any action based on this message or any information herein. If you
have received this message in error, please advise the sender immediately by sending a reply e-mail and delete this message. Thank
you for your cooperation.
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